

Cookridge Holy Trinity Church of England (A) Primary School

Green Lane Cookridge LEEDS LS16 7EZ
Telephone 0113 225 3040
www.holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

'The Best for Every Child -a Unique Child of God' ISSUE No 480

11th December, 2020

Dear Parent / Carers

Our Christian Value this term is Friendship.

Our Ethos Statement this week is: Trusting our friends

'And the shepherds went back both glorifying and praising God for what they had heard and seen; it was exactly as they had been told.'

Luke 2v20

Week 13

I can't believe how quickly time has flown since September. We have certainly learned lots of new things alongside the new curriculum learning. We have learned about social distancing and keeping to and within our bubbles. Lots of our children have learned what happens when bubbles are closed and what learning looks like at home. We have perfected hand washing and hand gelling and have caught and binned any coughs or sneezes too. Life in school has certainly looked different hasn't it? The good news on the horizon is that there is a vaccine and at some point life will get back to a new normal where we re-learn beginnings and endings to each day.

We are starting to think about information sharing as we move closer to the Christmas break.

In the case of a COVID-19 notification over the Christmas holidays

If your child tests positive for COVID-19 Saturday 19th December to Thursday 24th December you will need to notify school via the info@holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk email address. We will be monitoring this email daily (at 10am) as we are required to report any cases of COVID to Public Health England.

If there is positive test result reported to us on Saturday or Sunday (19th and 20th December) of someone in your child's class, we will notify you of it and your child will need to isolate for the 10days from the last contact with the person who has contracted the virus. (10 days as opposed to 14 days as per new Government guidance 14 Dec 2020). This information will be sent to you via email. If your child has to isolate that means that they will not be able to leave your house/garden for that period of time.

As always thank you for your continued support during these difficult times.

Don't forget your gate times – please wear a face covering before and after school:

Year	Gate	Time	Time	
group		AM	PM	
6	Fire Gate	8:30	3:00	
5	Fire Gate	8:40	3:10	
4	Fire Gate	8:50	3:20	
3	Office Gate	8:40	3:10	
2	Main Gate	8:45	3:15	
1	Main Gate	8:55	3:25	





























Pupil of the week

RR - Victoria Rao is our pupil of the week:) Victoria is a kind and thoughtful member of the class. Victoria has a wonderful attitude to learning and is working really hard with her reading and writing. Well done, Victoria ©	RW - Our pupil of the week in RW is Edward Williams. Edward has a fantastic attitude to learning and is always practising his writing on our whiteboards during his 'get busy' time! Well done Edward ©	
1RB - Henry Paynter has been a fantastic role model this term. He always works hard, tries his best and is prepared to take on a challenge. We have been very impressed with his singing this week in preparation for Christmas. Well done Henry!	1A - Niamh Wilson for her enthusiasm in our nativity rehersals. Niamh has been trying so hard and has been a leading voice in our Christmas nativity singing this week. She has been a superstar at remembering the words and learning the tunes. Well done Niamh! ©	
2J – Holly has an outstanding attitude towards her learning. She tries incredibly hard in every lesson and always listens really well to what is being taught. This term she has demonstrated a fabulous growth mindset towards her handwriting and is now joining up her letters really neatly. She also perseveres brilliantly with her maths. She is a great role model to all. Well done Holly ©	2s - Poppy Johnson for really impressing me with her maths this week. We've been doing some tricky work and Poppy has worked so hard and show a fantastic understanding. She has also kept me very entertained with stories of her elf. It's an absolute delight to teach Poppy and I'm sure she'll keep up her hard work and enthusiam. Well done ©	
3R - I have chosen Dina for my pupil of the week for making fantastic progress this half term in all areas of her learning. Dina has been working hard to learn her times tables and now she is much more confident in maths. She always puts 100% effort into everything she does and takes real pride in her work. She is an absolute superstar! Keep up the hard work Dina ©	3W - Isaac Nowland is our pupil of the week. He has been working incredibly hard this week and I have been extremely impressed with his attitude, worth ethic and the work he has produced. He has particularly impressed me in maths solving some very tricky problems and sharing his tips with the rest of the class. Well done Isaac, keep it up!	
4H - I have chosen Daisy as my pupil of the week this week because she has been a super star this week! She has worked incredibly hard and put 100% effort into all of her subjects. She was a fantastic actor in our drama lesson linked to the TItanic and always listens and follows instructions. Well done Daisy! ©	4L - Florence is our 4L Pupil of the Week. She has tried incredibly hard with all of her learning and has produced some wonderful pieces of work as part of our Titanic topic. She has also shown great understanding whilst working scientifically during our science investigation to find out why icebergs float! Well done Florence! ©	
5E – Harry McDermott, for a great week in which he has achieved some excellent scores in his maths arithmetic and SPaG tests and impressed with his blurb of our class novel, Holes. His behaviour is exemplary and is a super role model. Very well done to you. ©	50 - Edward Norgate for doing some outstanding writing for our Holes topic, working hard in all lessons and being a good role model around school. ©	
6C - Kian McJury for his hard work and perseverance in all lessons, particularly in maths. He is using a range of maths strategies to solve multi-step problems and his efforts are paying off. Kian has also worked hard to produce an impressive model World War II plane. Keep up the growth mindset and impressive efforts. ©	6M - Freddie Stewart for his excellent attitude to his learning. Freddie has continued to work hard and really come on leaps and bounds. This has been evidenced in his books and also in some of the recent tests we have done. Keep working hard Freddie- well done:)	

Cookridge Holy Trinity Christmas Nativity Trail

Thank you for all those who generously donated and took part in the Cookridge Holy Trinity Primary

School Nativity Trail! It was a great success and we raised an incredible £913 for the NHS!

Did you guess the secret word..? WINTER WONDERLAND

Thank you for your entries, they were entered into a prize draw and the lucky winners

were:

Poppy Hutchings 3W

Jamie and Alani Nathan-Moss 2S and RW

Jacob Zelikson 5O

Prizes were handed to the winners today.

If you haven't had the chance to donate and would like to, the JustGiving link is:

https://justgiving.com/fundraising/cookridgeholytrinity

It would be great if we could reach the £1000 mark!

Many thanks, Miss Lillington

Photo Gallery Competition

Last autumn the children of Holy Trinity did an amazing job of taking photos for the school art gallery, Here are some of our favourites (and check twitter for a few more!)







This year we'd love to showcase what the children have been up to in their time away, whether in lockdown, isolation or even over the Christmas holidays. Candid, posed or an interesting landscape, we'd love to see them all. If you have any lockdown photos you'd like to showcase in school then please e-mail them to holytrinityart@outlook.com by January 10th. The final selection will be hung in the gallery outside Mrs Hellings' office and put on the website. Happy snapping!

Premier Sport Stand out Student

Individual student – Ben Higgins (4H), always one of the first to line up and get ready to choose teams and get on with the game. He never once moans or complains if his team doesn't win and encourages teammates to do well even if they make a mistake.

Class: 2S – First time playing football for a while each and every child who joined on played sensibly – taking into account slippery surface with the cold weather, also behaviour was excellent no complaining and everyone playing with good team spirit.

Mathletics

The Key Stage trophies for the most certificates go to 2S in Key Stage 1, and in Key stage 2 it goes to 50 - the third week in a row for Mr Osborn's class - well done

This week the Top 10 Mathletes across school are:



- 1. Maryam Nahil
- 2. Maya Zelikson
- 3. Luca Jowett-Rosa
- 4. Sebastien Wilson
- 5. Christian Holmes and Jacob Zelikson
- 6. Seth Clark
- 7. Dexter Thornton
- 8. Ella Ledger
- 9. Noah Duffield
- 10. Elsana Ganjpoor

School Newspaper

Thank you for all the articles you have sent in for the Trinity Times newspaper relaunch. I am now beginning to put it all together ready to publish in time for Christmas so watch this space! Mrs Casling

Training Days for the rest of the year

Monday 4th January Wednesday 10th February ½ day (Parent Consultations) Friday 28th May Monday and Tuesday 26th and 27th July

Cath Hellings Headteacher



Mental Health Support, Information and Advice for Adults and Parents/Carers:

Key websites to access

www.leedsmind.org.uk

www.mindmate.co.uk

Silvercloud self-directed website for parents/carers

Northpoint have worked with Silvercloud Health to provide access to online support for parents and carers during the current situation.

The site has been designed by clinical experts with the aim of empowering you to think and feel better. The website includes programmes that are tailored to your needs. It contains easy to use content and interactive tools.

The online space is secure and anonymous. No identifying details are required apart from a contact e-mail address.

To access the site go to https://nhs.silvercloudhealth.com/signup/ and enter the code 'north' when prompted.

Mental Health Support for Children and Young people

Mindmate www.mindmate.org

Teen Connect (13-18 years) Teen Connect is a helpline for Leeds based 13-18 year olds who are in crisis. Open 6 pm - 2 am every night of the year. Call, go online or send a text 0771 566 1559.

Kooth online counselling an emotional wellbeing service Kooth online counselling is a free, safe and anonymous service for 10-18 year olds where young people can chat 1-2-1 with counsellors, access self-help articles 24/7 and connect with peers through live moderated forums. www.kooth.com

Give us a shout https://www.giveusashout.org/

24/7 Anonymous Text Support for When You Feel You Can't Cope. Text Us Today For support in a crisis, Text Shout to 85258

Childline https://www.childline.org.uk - Whatever your worry we can help you. Call Childline for help and advice!

Tel: 0800 1111

The Mix Emotional support for under 25's. 24/7 Crisis messenger, 1-2-1 chat, forums and resources. www.themix.org.uk

Resist or manage the urge to self-harm

The Calm Harm app has been customised for young people in Leeds (aged 12 – 25 years). It helps you resist or manage the urge to self-harm; it has a number of activities including breathing techniques to help reduce symptoms of stress and anxiety.

Safe Zone (11-17 years)

The Safe Zone is a crisis service for young people aged 11-17 in Leeds. It's open every Monday from 7pm to 10pm – the last drop-in to Safe Zone will be 9.30pm. Call 0113 819 8189 call before you go.

The Market Place

The Market Place offers free, confidential support in Leeds 11-25 year olds. Call 0113 246 1659 or 0113 819 8189. 18A New Market St, Leeds. www.themarketplaceleeds.org.uk

Samaritans

Samaritans is available round the clock, every single day of the year, for anyone who is struggling to cope. Call 116 123 https://www.samaritans.org

Bereavement support for Children and Young People



PTA News 11.12.20

Christmas Cards and Gifts

All remaining orders for Christmas Cards and gifts have now been delivered to school and will be sent home with children once the items have been quarantined. Once again, thank you very much for your patience as we have adjusted processes in line with current Covid-19 guidance. If you have any questions about your orders, please contact the PTA through the email address below.

Please note that if you did not manage to make an order, we cannot place any further orders with Class Fundraising as a PTA as they can no longer guarantee Christmas delivery. You are still able to make an order individually if you have forgotten to place an order, or would like further products. This needs to be done via the provider's website, www.classfundraising.co.uk. On the website, if you select the "Say Hello" menu item, and then select "Enter your short code" you will be able to view your child's design and order any further products. If you do not know your child's short code, please get in touch via the PTA email and we will send it to you. Please note that Christmas delivery is not still guaranteed.

If you have any questions about the PTA or would like any further information please email the PTA at holytrinity.pta1@gmail.com or visit the PTA facebook page.